## Proper implementation of quota in DU sought

NEW DELHI, 5 MARCH: Demanding proper implementation of the reservation policy, a delegation comprising Delhi University teachers and non-teaching staff belonging to SC & ST communities submitted a memorandum to the vice-chancellor Prof Dinesh Singh and threatened to go on strike if their demands were not met.

The delegation urged the vicechancellor to enforce the guidelines sent by the UGC in 2006 on the proper implementation of reservation policy. They demanded that V-C should monitor the effective implementation of reservation at all levels (both in teaching and non-teaching) immediately.

The delegation added that if their requests are left unheard by the authorities they will be compelled to go on strike. "We, the SC/ST teachers, are greatly aggrieved and annoyed by the deliberate attempt to deprive the weaker sections of their constitutional rights. The University must admit that an irreparable and unbearable injustice to the communities has been done," said an academic council member, Dr S K Sagar, who was leading the delegation. sns